
 

KSA HOTEL POLICY & PROCEDURES 

Dear Parents and Players, 

KSA prides itself on being one of the most professional organizations in the country. Discipline, 

attitude, respect and the overall development of our players on and off the field is critical to our 

image and your child’s education within our club. Players and parents must have the ability to 

live up to these standards and be proud to represent the organization in the most professional 

manner possible. 

The world is constantly changing and what was once a safe environment no longer exists. 

Therefore, the safety of your child is our number one priority. As a club we have an obligation to 

our players and we take this very seriously when traveling and staying in Hotels throughout the 

country. 

Our behavior in such environments will always be scrutinized by other teams, members of the 

community and general hotel guests and staff. The way we are perceived is ultimately the way 

we are; therefore it is imperative that we live up to the very highest of standards when 

representing the club.  

Ultimately we are traveling and staying in a hotel for soccer. Therefore our focus should be sport 

related and discipline both on and off the field is critical to an individual and team’s 

performance.  

Attached to this front cover is an information sheet containing set rules and regulations that all 

KSA representatives must follow. In order to be a part of the KSA family all players and parents 

must sign the attached document and hand into their coach prior to the season. Failure to do so 

will result in the family being asked not to partake in such events. 

We should be proud of the way our club is viewed within the soccer world and local community, 

and we must be assured that our children are safe when traveling and staying in hotel 

accommodation. 

We thank you for your time and support in this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

Kings Soccer Academy 

 

 



 
KSA HOTEL POLICY & PROCEDURES 

Dress Code: 

Players are expected to wear Kings Apparel and dress alike at all times. Your coach will indicate what the players 

will wear but it is expected that all players dress the same for meals, games and when walking around the hotel 

property. Players are also never to wear cleats in the hotel. 

 

Corridor/Hotel behavior: 

Running, shouting, horseplay, and roughhousing are not acceptable behavior while staying as a guest in the hotel. 

Please refrain from any unusual behavior that may upset or disturb other guests in the Hotel. This includes hallways, 

lobby areas, stairwells, and hotel rooms. Soccer related activities in the corridors are forbidden. Balls should remain 

in your bag until on the field. 

 

Elevators: 

Please use elevators as a means of transportation only and respect the hotel property. Horseplay in elevators is not 

only dangerous but creates a serious inconvenience for other guests. 

 

Pool: 

Please refrain from using the pool unless permission is granted from your Head Coach. Injury, fatigue and drowning 

are severe concerns and need to be addressed. Pool activity must be supervised by a parent. 

 

Use the “Buddy system”:   

This means you do not walk the hotel alone, male or female.  Please use other team mates or a sibling/parent no 

matter what the circumstance. 

 

Making new friends: 

It’s ok to make new friends, but all interaction must be in a public place.  When staying in a hotel for tournaments, 

there are usually other teams staying in the same hotel.  While this presents the opportunity to make new friends 

from other parts of the country, these friendships must be formed in a safe way.  That means that all interaction must 

take place in public areas of the hotel, such as the pool or the lobby, where others are nearby and not in hallway 

corridors or hotel rooms.  

 

Rooming: 

It is never ok to enter the room of a “new friend or have a new friend enter your room.”  When you enter the room of 

someone you don’t know you are entering into a potentially dangerous situation.  This applies even if you are 

abiding by the “buddy system” as you do not know what might occur behind closed doors. This applies to male and 

female players alike.  Stay safe by staying OUT of the rooms of others who are not part of the Kings family.  Going 

in and out of the rooms of other Kings players and their families is likely to happen, but please continue to use the 

buddy system even in this case.   

 

Curfew: 
For players under the age of 18 a curfew of 10pm or earlier is in place. This means players are in their rooms, in bed 

going to sleep or relaxing. Your Head Coach will notify you of your curfew time. 

With your signatures below, you are acknowledging that you have read the Policies and Procedures, understand 

them and will abide by them. It is also understood that breaking such policies and expectations may ultimately 

result in the termination of your son or daughter within the Kings Soccer Academy resulting in instant removal 

from the team. 

___________________  ___________________  ____________ 

Players signature   Players Name   Date 

 

 

 

___________________  ___________________  ____________ 

Parents signature   Parents Name   Date 


